                                                          MALVERN CITY COUNCIL

PUBLIC HEARING #1 MINUTES





       FY2016 PROPOSED BUDGET
MARCH 11, 2015
    7:02 P.M.

Mayor Mike Blackburn opened the Public Hearing #1, Proposed FY2016 Budget at 7:02p.m.

Roll Call for the meeting: Dwain Pelzer, Kate Phelps, Brian Jaschen, Fred Moreau and Doug Shere
Absent:  None
Visitors: 5
Also present:  Shari Mueller, City Clerk.

There were no verbal or written comments on this issue.

Being there is no further business the Public Hearing #1 was closed at 7:03p.m.

_________________________________            ________________________________

Mayor, Michael K. Blackburn

      City Clerk, Shari L. Mueller
                                                              MALVERN CITY COUNCIL

PUBLIC HEARING #2 MINUTES

STATUS OF FUNDED ACTIVITIES FOR THE
CITY OF MALVERN FAÇADE MASTER PLAN PROJECT
MARCH 11, 2015

 7:03 P.M.

Mayor Mike Blackburn opened the Public Hearing #2, Status of Funded Activities for the City of Malvern Façade Master Plan Project at 7:03p.m.

Roll Call for the meeting: Dwain Pelzer, Kate Phelps, Brian Jaschen, Fred Moreau and Doug Shere
Absent:  None
Visitors: 5
Also present:  Shari Mueller, City Clerk.

Courtney Harter with Southwest Iowa Planning Council (SWIPCO) was present to discuss the status of funding and an update for the City of Malvern’s Façade Master Plan Project.  The project is being funded in part through a Community Development Block Grant provided by the Iowa Economic Development Authority.  

The cities portion of the project is under the $200,000 of the original project budget. The project is on schedule except for 401 Main Street and Classic Café due to additional work that was added.  The 

401 Main Street building is to be completed around the 1st of May.  This is due to asbestos issues that occurred back in December.  The budget is in line to where it was expected to be except for some additional costs that will be assessed due to 401 Main Street.
There were no verbal or written comments submitted on this issue.

Being there is no further business the Public Hearing #2 was closed at 7:08p.m.

_________________________________            ________________________________

Mayor, Michael K. Blackburn

      City Clerk, Shari L. Mueller

MINUTES OF THE
                                                     MALVERN CITY COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING

MARCH 11, 2015
                                                                     7:08 P.M.

The regular meeting was called to order by Mayor Mike Blackburn at 7:08 p.m.

Roll call was taken. Those present were; Dwain Pelzer, Kate Phelps, Brian Jaschen, Fred Moreau and Doug Shere
Absent: None
Visitors: 4
Also present: City Clerk, Shari Mueller
Phelps motioned to approve the consent agenda a) Approval of the Agenda  b) approve of regular meeting minutes of February 9, 2015  c) Approval of the expenditures.                
Jaschen seconded.  Motion carried.  All ayes.
Pelzer motioned to approve the Public Hearing for the Proposed FY2016 Budget.   Shere seconded.  Motion carried. All ayes.

COMMUNITY PRESENTERS: None
DEPARTMENT UPDATES:
PeopleService – Howard Peterson – With the change of the no lead rule in January for water and
wastewater operations we are purchasing water meters made for non-metal components (plastic).  The price per meter and touch reader is now $114 each. The old brass ones were $75 each.

In the last month there were several issues with freeze ups at two (2) locations in town.  The freeze plate on the bottom of the meter at 902 2nd Avenue, Lot #1 had to be replaced four (4) times due to freezing and breakage along with one (1) new IPERL style meter that they allowed to break.  These are new plastic style meters and they were instructed to please use heat tape and wrap the meter and their water lines.  They have now followed through with the request.  Howard will provide the City Clerk information to invoice for the freeze plates.
PeopleService contacted Becky Ohrtman with the IDNR on the results of the well pump tests that were done.  The information is still in the hydro department pending the report from IDNR for the city.  It was discussed to schedule a committee meeting mid to late April.

Street Superintendent Report, Dave Hoose – The Street Department has been trimming trees and branch clean up along with graveling and grading alleys, pot hole patching and maintenance at the brush and compost piles.  They also removed snow from the piles downtown. 

The Street Department assisted City Hall and picked up the new used fire safe file cabinets and delivered them along with finishing up the insulation at the city shop.

They have removed the barricades and opened Boehner Pond for the season. 

Henningsen Construction street project was discussed. They are making one change to the project by deleting Prospect Avenue from 2nd Street to 4th Street and to add 3rd Street from Marion Avenue to Lincoln Avenue. Henningsen Construction’s tentative schedule is to be up and running sometime in April with Malvern being at the top of the list of projects to be done.  This project will also include taking care of the alley behind Chipper Blackman’s house.
NEW BUSINESS:
Shere motioned to approve EMC Insurance “Release and Subrogation Agreement” in the amount of $28,608.37 for the misappropriation of funds by Stacey Lynn Buick from the City of Malvern’s Public Library.  Pelzer seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Phelps motioned to approve Resolution 2015-03 to certify charges to the Mills County Treasurer for unpaid water bills for Ryan Glover, 107 E. 5th Street.  Jaschen seconded.  All ayes.  

Motion carried.

Council member Pelzer left the meeting at 7:55p.m. 

The Park Board submitted a letter to the City Council requesting that Deb Breeding be removed from the board.  The Park Board Chairman Brad Klindt was present to discuss this with the City Council.
Phelps motioned to table the Park Boards request to remove Deb Breeding from the Park Board as a Park Board member.  Shere seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 
OLD BUSINESS:  None
MAYORS REPORT: None
PROJECT UPDATE:

Kate Phelps – CDBG Downtown Façade Project – Courtney Harter with SWIPCO provided an update in Public Hearing #2.
Shari Mueller – CDBG Housing Rehabilitation Project – The only thing new to report is that we opened up the application process again as we need one (1) more qualified applicant to meet the ten (10) property requirement along with having funding available to include 1-3 more properties.  

NUISANCE DISTRICT UPDATES FROM February 10th – March 9th, 2015:
District #1 – Doug Shere – Nothing to report.
District #2 – Fred Moreau – Submitted a nuisance for 110 4th Avenue.
District #3 – Kate Phelps – Nothing to report.
District #4 – Dwain Pelzer – Absent
District #5 – Brian Jaschen – Nothing to report.
Council member Jaschen discussed options in regards to open nuisance time frames.  It was discussed to send letters to properties owners that have been pending with a final deadline date of July 1, 2015 to be abated by the owner or to be abated by the city.
Phelps motioned to table the open nuisance time frames until the April 13th City Council meeting.  Jaschen seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
Jaschen motioned to adjourn. Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m.
________________________________________            ________________________________

Mayor, Michael K. Blackburn

                    City Clerk, Shari L. Mueller
